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“In every conceivable manner, the family is link to our past, bridge to our future.”
-Alex Haley

December 2014
Message from Our President
Dear Lindsey Family Members,

We had a wonderful time in July 2014 at the Lindsey Family Reunion held at the downtown Marriott in Hartford, Connecticut.  The theme, “Fruits of Love,” truly embodied the love and family spirit felt by all in attendance.  We want to say thanks to all the members of the host committee, but especially to Clyde Crosby and Cedric Lindsey who stepped up and volunteered at the 2012 Lindsey Family Reunion to host the 2014 family reunion.

At each reunion, it has been very encouraging to see the number of younger family members getting involved to ensure the survivability of the Lindsey Family Reunion concept.  Most recently while in Hartford, CT, Karamoko Andrews was appointed the Editor of the Lindsey Family Newsletter; Tia Overstreet was appointed the Chair of the Youth and Young Adult Involvement Committee and Catherine Thompson joined the Fundraising Committee.

The Lindsey family has made significant strides in establishing a solid foundation to ensure the continued existence of the Lindsey Family Reunion concept for many years to come.  For me personally, I have been inspired over the years by the overwhelming family spirit displayed at our family reunions, as well as the dedication and commitment shown by our family members as they volunteered and stepped up to take on various responsibilities as the need arose.  The Lindsey family is truly blessed to have men and women of such character.

To the Lindsey Family, I wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

God Bless,

Willie E. Evans 

President

Lindsey Family Reunion, Inc.
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Message from the Editor

It is with great pleasure that I take this opportunity to continue in the family tradition of composing our newsletter. Our previous Editor, Carletta Montgomery has done a tremendous job over the past years collecting information and constructing one of our great mechanisms of spreading information and highlighting our activities and events. I want to thank you Carletta for your labor of love and setting a precedent for the future generations to follow. I am humbled by the opportunity to be the editor and look forward to family contributions and various input; as we continue to evolve our newsletter to meet our needs and communicate activities and events. In addition, I would encourage all to visit www.LindeyFamilyReunion.com periodically, as the site also continues to be updated with photos and news relevant to our family. 

In this edition, you will find an overview of our time in Hartford, CT this summer featuring pictures and personal accounts of family member’s experiences. The minutes from our business meetings in Hartford are also included, which highlights the coming reunion locations, changes in officers and other pertinent information. So please, don’t forget to peruse the contents and share with those who may not have been in attendance. 

Lastly, as we continue to make the necessary updates to our family distribution list, feel free to contact me at Karamokoandrews@yahoo.com with any changes to email addresses or to include family members who may not have been included in this distribution. Thanks and I hope you enjoy this volume of the Lindsey Family Newsletter.

-Karamoko 
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Reunion 2014 Hartford, CT

“Fruits of Love”
2014 Lindsey Family Reunion Report

104 total Attendees (98 for banquet; 88 for breakfast)

Accomplishments

· Children Event – 16 Youth Attended

· Pizza Party 

· Exercise Contests – (Coordinator – William David McCann III)

· Bullying Discussion – skits performed by youth  (Coordinator - Alice Dennis)

· How to be Friends - skit by 2-5 age group (Coordinator - Edith Wright)

· Veterans’ Recognition

· 9 Lindsey Family Veterans who were present were recognized (Bevin Andrews, Frank Bonney, Clyde Crosby, Willie Evans, Benjamin Lindsey, Marion Lindsey, Richard Lindsey, Roy Montgomery, and Brian Shirden Jr.)

· Honored with plaques 

· Business Meetings well-attended

· Business Meeting I – 48 Family Members attended

· Business Meeting II – 62 Family Members attended

· Pay Pal 

· For convenience, Pay Pal was introduced as  a payment option for the first time

· Recognized Youngest and Oldest  Family Members in Attendance

· Youngest – Faith Paige-Moss  - 2 months old (Tia Overstreet’s daughter)

· Oldest – Benjamin Lindsey – 90 years old

Challenges

· Registration

· Majority paid after the deadline date

· Not everyone submitted a registration form

· Submission of registration fees during the Reunion Events (makes bookkeeping more challenging)

· Some family members paid a partial fee or not at all

Lesson Learned

· Pay Pal

· There is a convenience fee that needs to be taken into consideration.  The set up should include the fee for using Pay Pal to be charged to the sender.

· Should have an option to pay for single events (If Host Committee decides Family Members can attend individual events,  i.e. cookout only; banquet only)

Recommendations

· 
Advanced Planning

· Provide updated address listing  to next host family immediately

· Secure hotel early

· Send communication early

· Secure incidental information in advance (i.e. number of people driving cars if a bus is provided)

· To get an idea of how many rooms are needed, conduct a survey one year out via the website to see how many are planning to attend and if they are planning to book a room.

· 
Review By-laws prior to planning

· Understand reporting requirements

· Understand planning structure
Below you will find snapshots of our weekend in Hartford, CT
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Lindsey Family Member Spotlight

In each edition of our family newsletter, we will highlight a member of the family so that we may familiarize ourselves with their skills, talents, interest, and any particular areas of expertise they possess. It is good to know the resources we have right here amongst the Lindsey bloodline. This edition of Lindsey Family Member Spotlight focuses on:
Zakiya Lakhanpal
Tell the family a little bit about yourself. 
 

-My name is Zakiya Danielle Lakhanpal nee Bonney. I am the daughter of Frank and Diane Bonney and my stepmother is Jackie Bonney. I have three sisters, Tasheena, Shavon, and Isis. I am also the grand-daughter of Frankie Brown. I am married to Alex Lakhanpal. I was born in Brooklyn, NY and raised in Hillsborough New Jersey. 
  
I know you attended a rally recently in New York about the deaths of unarmed black people by law enforcement, can you tell us about your experience?
 

-This was one of the most moving experiences that I have had recently and I felt it was the right thing to do. I marched for Trayvon Martin and it was an honor to march and protest the wrongful deaths of black unarmed men by law enforcement. It became emotional for me in the first few minutes as I joined the protest hearing people chant "black lives matter."  2014 was both heartbreaking and overwhelming. 
 
What were your thoughts about this year’s family reunion in Hartford, CT?
 

- I had a great time and I personally want to thank Clyde and Cedric for their hard work. Spending time with the family at the picnic was a highlight for me and just sitting around exchanging stories and looking at everyone having a good time always warms my heart. 
 
What is your vision for future Family Reunions?
- Well, I am looking forward to Vegas in 2016. Cousin Melvin and Barbara did a great job with organizing the California reunion, so I know that this one will be just as great. I’m looking forward to many of the younger family members to get involved and bring their ideas forward, so that we can keep building on this great tradition that has been established. 
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SAVE THE DATE! 
2016 Lindsey Family Reunion
"Empowering Our Youth" 
July 21, 2016 - July 24, 2016
 (Thursday – Sunday) 
Las Vegas, NV
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Melvin and Barbara Lindsey
(2016 Lindsey Family Reunion Hosts)
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Family Dues Reminder

As with most organizations, the foundation and essence for continued success is financial stability.  The only source of income for our family’s treasurer is through dues and monetary contributions from family members.  The family has set the dues amount at $25.00 a year for each adult family member eighteen and over that’s due by January 31st of each year that results in a total of $50.00 due from one family reunion to the next.  We have also created a button on the family’s website that will allow you to pay dues on line.  Questions regarding dues can be directed to the Treasurer at (228) 392-8251.  If you prefer mail, please mail your dues payment to the following address and make checks payable to “Lindsey Family Reunion.”
Gloria Nixon
6901 Southwind Drive
Biloxi, MS  39532-5731
-------------------------------------------------------

23rd Lindsey Family Reunion

1st Business Meeting Minutes
Friday, July 25, 2014
The 1st business meeting of the 23rd Lindsey Family Reunion was called to order by President Willie Evans at 9:30 a.m. on Friday, July 25th at the Hartford Marriott Downtown in Hartford, CT.

The opening prayer was given by Acting Family Chaplain Raynell Lindsey in the absence of Family Chaplain Robert Ware. 

Family members in attendance were:

	Arizona
	Georgia
	Michigan
	North Carolina
	New York

	Soraya Andrews
	Carletta Montgomery
	Bevin Andrews
	T.J. Overstreet
	Ellen (Gwen) Bonney

	Siera Andrews
	Roy Montgomery
	Carolyn Andrews
	Tia Overstreet
	Jacqueline Bonney

	 
	 
	Frankie Brown
	Edith Wright
	Benjamin Lindsey

	California
	Illinois
	Johnnie Maxwell
	 
	Clauzell Lindsey

	Melvin Lindsey
	Anne Lindsey
	Sydney Maxwell
	New Jersey
	Nadine B. Lindsey

	 
	Marion Lindsey
	Theresa Maxwell
	Earnestine Brookins
	Vanise B. Lindsey

	Connecticut
	 
	Frankie Brown
	Carter Brookins
	David McCann IV

	Clyde Crosby
	Maryland
	Yvonne Ware
	Geneva Brookins
	William McCann III

	Elaine Crosby
	Shirley Bennett
	 
	Corinet Deas
	 

	Cedric Lindsey
	Willie E. Evans
	Mississippi
	Charles Lindsey
	 

	JoAnn Lindsey
	Claudette Lindsey
	Gloria Nixon
	Henry Lindsey III
	 

	Raynell Lindsey
	Michael Nelson
	 
	Kate Lindsey
	 

	Iyana Williams
	 
	 
	Renee McMillan
	 

	 
	 
	 
	Chase Thompson
	 

	 
	 
	 
	Gloria Thompson
	 

	 
	 
	 
	Sharon Thompson
	 


Opening remarks from our President:

President Willie Evans thanked everyone for getting up early to attend the first business meeting of the 23rd Lindsey Family Reunion.  The body was informed that the meeting would only be an hour long ending at 10:30 a.m. due to the bus will start taking family members to the cookout site at 11:00 a.m.  President Willie Evans stated the agenda was prepared prior to the reunion and, due to time constraints, any unfinished business discussed at this meeting would be added to tomorrow’s agenda.  But as a minimum, today’s meeting would consist of:

· a Roll Call of Officers to benefit those that are not aware who the Officers are for this family reunion,

· the reading of the minutes from both 2012 business meetings, in their entirety, because the details captured in the minutes are still relevant and current as it pertains to family business, 
· a Treasurer’s Report presented by the Treasurer Gloria Nixon and,

· a Scholarship Committee Report to be presented by Diane Gipson who is expected to arrive before the meeting ends (i.e., hard copies of the scholarship report for the 2012 – 2014 scholarship program year was passed out to everyone in attendance).  Two items of importance noted to be discussed at the second business meeting:

1. The selection and agreement on the site for the 2016 family reunion;  and 

2. Election of Officers as required by the bylaws to be held at each family reunion.

A roll call of officers was conducted with the following results:

Roll Call of Officers 
Officers Present:                                                      
Officers Absent:

President - Willie E. Evans  



Recording Secretary - Diana Gibson

Vice President - Melvin Lindsey



(setting up at the cookout)

Assistant Recording Secretary - Vanise B. Lindsey
Financial Secretary - Janice Jackson

Treasurer - Gloria Nixon



Assistant Financial Secretary - Leon Davis

Acting Family Chaplain - Raynell Lindsey           
Chaplain - James Ware

Parliamentarian - James Lindsey


Historian (Vacant)
Committee Reports

Treasurer’s Report (Gloria Nixon)
Gloria said she was so happy and grateful to finally be able to attend a family reunion.  She has missed two reunions due to health challenges - two knee replacements and some back surgery.  She thanked everyone for their prayers. To God be the Glory!
The hard copy of the report, with the bank statements and all the activities, will be distributed at tomorrow’s meeting.  She was having a hard time sending the attachment to Willie.  Gloria began by commenting on how Willie always, every year, sends his scholarship fees and dues like we (the family) said we would. She recounted some of the financial report information as follows:  
· Receipts:  
· July 25, 2012 - $300.00 from Willie Evans ($200.00 as a scholarship donation and $100.00 for dues)

· October 12, 2012 - $942.00 received from the 2012 Lindsey Family Reunion

· October 30, 2012 - $125.00 received for dues collected at the 2012 Lindsey Family Reunion
· April 15, 2013 - $300.00 from Willie Evans ($200.00 as a scholarship donation and $100.00 for dues)

· Expenditures:  
· November 12, 2012 -$500.00 sent directly to North Carolina A&T State University for Gerard Hines scholarship payment (2012 Scholarship Recipient)

· March 15, 2013 - $1,000.00 seed money submitted to Clyde Crosby (2014 Host Committee)

Gloria continued the financial report:

· October 15, 2013 - started sending out the scholarship funds for the 2013 recipients:
1. Justin Love (3.98 GPA) - $500.00, attending Cornell University/Mechanical Engineering. Parents are Janina & Richard Love.
2. Kristina Lindsey (3.4 GPA) - $300.00, attending Wittenberg University/Music/Business Administration.  Parents are Tina & Derrick Lindsey.

3. Terrell Huff - $300.00, attending East Coast Prep/undeclared major.                                Parents are Shanae Plummer and Duane Huff.

· December 2, 2013 - sent $500.00 check to AME Zion church in Evergreen, AL for taking care of the Cemetery.  No expenditure was sent in 2012.  It was agreed $200.00 a year would be provided for maintenance and upkeep, so to get ahead, $500.00 was sent.

· December 2013 - $190.00 was sent to President Willie Evans for reimbursement for the website.  It is a yearly fee to maintain the website.  President Willie stated that this is the website that Karamoko Andrews had set up so he put up the money to relieve Karamoko of the burden.
· December 15, 2013 - received $50.00 from Vanise Lindsey toward bereavement donations. Gloria stated she received a list from Willie of family members that had transitioned.  Gloria raised the question of sending $50.00, because of the fees that would incur when funds are wired. Willie clarified that the family authorized the Chairperson of the Memorial & Amenities to coordinate with the Treasurer to send floral arrangements during times of family losses on behalf of the Lindsey family costing no more than $50.00. A discussion pursued and it was mentioned the cost of flowers had gone up. Willie stated that he, Dorothea Ryales (Chairperson of Memorial & Amenities) and Gloria will review and fine tune this process.
· June 30, 2014 – Gloria stated there is a bank balance of $6, 824.77 and she commented, “That is a blessing!”
Reading of the Minutes

At this time, the reading of both business meeting minutes from the 2012 Lindsey Family Reunion was read by Assistant Secretary Vanise Lindsey.  The reason for the reading of both minutes is that some things are still relevant and apply right now.  Accolades were given on how informative the minutes were and both Vanise Lindsey and Diana Gibson were commended for the job they did in recording the minutes.
TIME CHECK
President Willie Evans stated that with fifteen minutes left for this meeting, there are two items for everyone to keep in mind in preparation for tomorrow’s meeting:  the scholarship report, which was distributed, naming the 2013 recipients (as stated in the Treasurer’s Report) and the 2014 recipients:

1. Keina Thorpe (3.6 GPA) - $500.00, attending Temple University/Bio Medics/Engineering.  Parents are Karnique and Jerome Thorpe.
2. Sahara Gipson - $300.00, attending Rutgers University NB/Communication Member of their Division 1 and Big 10 Gymnastics Team.  Parents are Diane and Kenneth Gipson.
Scholarship Report – is tabled until tomorrow.

Diane Gipson is still enroute, so at tomorrow’s business meeting, she can touch on the dynamics and some of the things she has experienced. 

Memorial & Amenities – is tabled until tomorrow.

Cemetery Report
President Willie Evans reported he had been in contact with William “Spooky” Franklin in Evergreen, AL. Spooky informed him that things are done a little differently in Alabama and they are still clearing out the cemetery plots to beautify the cemetery grounds and since the last reunion, they hired a surveyor to identify the property lines so they would know what they are responsible for. The land finally got surveyed, which took a while.  The Church appreciates the funds which go toward the fixing of the cemetery.  We are looking forward to significant updates in the future.

Family Directory (Edith Wright)
We have over 200 names on the list. A form will be passed around over the weekend so everyone can have the opportunity to peruse it and make whatever changes (i.e., updating current information/email or adding names to the list).  There will be a hard copy for people to look at to verify/confirm the information.  More people are communicating via email so the list will be passed around to ensure that the information is accurate.

Newsletter 
President Willie Evans said that we have not had a newsletter produced in a while since his sister Carletta Montgomery has been faced with health challenges.  We are looking for a volunteer to continue with the newsletter.

Sick & Shut-ins
President Willie Evans referred everyone to the list of names of family members that passed since the 2012 family reunion (in the documents that were distributed) that was prepared based upon communications since the last family reunion.  Family members were asked to turn in missing names prior to tomorrow’s meeting so their names could be read during the meeting as part of a special remembrance that’s planned.
Website 
President Willie Evans reported that Karamoko Andrews has been working on the website.  It has been noted that some people were able to register and pay for the reunion online.

New Business
Lindsey Family Reunion 2016

President Willie Evans reported that at the 2010 Family Reunion we had volunteers for the 2012, 2014, and 2016 reunions.  However, he was corrected by Yvonne Ware that she contacted him by phone after the 2012 reunion to share a possible interest of holding a family reunion in Detroit in 2016.

It was also noted that it has been a practice to get commitments in advance because it takes time to put together a reunion and get it coordinated. 
The floor was opened for discussion.  A suggestion was made to hold the family reunion in Las Vegas in 2018. President Willie stated that we should first agree to a location for the 2016 family reunion before discussing 2018. 

To continue discussions, President Willie stated that it was brought to his attention that the 1st Lindsey Family Reunion was held in 1979 and that the year 2019 would mark the 40th year since it started. He then stated that the reunions were held annually until 1988 where in Evergreen, Alabama it was decided that the reunions would be held every two years.  The one major consideration for doing so was to free up the 4th of July to allow Lindsey spouses to celebrate this holiday with their side (non-Lindsey) of the family.  

President Willie reported that the actual number of times we met as a family has been 23 times. The first suggestion that was presented was to have the reunion in 2019 in Detroit to celebrate the 40th anniversary. It was noted that this option could result in having a reunion three years straight:  one in 2018, one in 2019 (40th year celebration) and the third one in 2020 if we stayed on an even year rotation.  The second suggestion was to have the 2018 and 2019 reunions back to back then continue the reunions every odd year with the next reunion in 2021. The third suggestion was to skip the 2018 reunion and wait three years to have the reunion in 2019. The third suggestion was instantly rejected by the majority of the family members.  
President Willie continued by reminding everyone that the actual number of reunions held to date was twenty-three; 2016 will be the 24th reunion and 2018 will be the 25th reunion. It was agreed that we would give the location for the upcoming reunions some thought and continue the discussion at the 2nd business meeting tomorrow.

Election of Officers
In accordance with the bylaws, election of Officers is required at every reunion.  A description of each position was part of the distribution package.  If anyone is interested in serving in any of these positions, they have that right. Disposition of this responsibility will be taken up at the second business meeting. 
Administrative Remarks
In closing, President Willie asked the Host Committee if they have any administrative remarks or direction to give.  Clyde Crosby gave directions/options to the cookout.  The bus is first come first served and if necessary, will make two trips or you can drive. It is a 15 minute drive from the hotel.  For those that choose to drive, the welcome package included Park tickets.  Elaine Crosby stated that if there were no Park tickets in your package for those who want to drive, pay to park then bring back the receipt and you will be reimbursed.  Questions were raised about the activities and Clyde stated there was no pool just recreational activity.

Family Introductions
We had a family icebreaker by having everyone introduce themselves prior to heading out to the buses.  

President Willie Evans closed the meeting by reminding everyone that tomorrow’s business is at 10:00 a.m. and he requested everyone to think about the location for the upcoming reunions.

The President adjourned the meeting at 10:36 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,





Willie E. Evans, President


Vanise B. Lindsey
Lindsey Family Reunion, Inc.


Assistant Recording Secretary

23rd Lindsey Family Reunion

2nd Business Meeting Minutes
Saturday, July 26, 2014

The 1st Business Meeting was called out of recess by President Willie Evans and continued as our 2nd business meeting at 10:20 am on Saturday, July 26, 2014 at the Hartford Marriott Downtown in Hartford, Connecticut.

The following family members attended the meeting:

	Arizona
	Maryland
	New Jersey cont.

	Siera Andrews
	Willie Evans
	Geneva Brookins

	Soraya Andrews
	Juliann Lindsay
	Chase Thompson

	California
	Alice Dennis
	Earnestine Brookins

	Melvin Lindsey
	Shirley Lindsey Bennett
	Carter Brookins

	Connecticut
	Michigan
	Richard Lindsey

	Clyde Crosby
	James Lindsey
	Sharon Thompson

	Diana Gibson
	Theresa Maxwell
	New York

	Doris Crosby
	Yvonne Ware
	Frank Bonney

	Elaine Crosby
	Bevin Andrews
	Vanise Lindsey

	Iyana Williams
	Carolyn Andrews
	Ben Lindsey

	Jo Ann Lindsey
	Frankie Brown
	Nadine Lindsey

	Cedric Lindsey
	Mississippi
	Clauzell Lindsey

	Raynell Lindsey
	Gloria Nixon
	David McCann IV

	Walter Gibson
	North Carolina
	Jacqueline Bonney

	Florida
	Barbara Overstreet
	Zakiya Lakhanpal

	Isis Bonney
	Aiden Andersen Overstreet
	Alexander Lakhanpal

	Georgia
	T J Overstreet
	Karamoko Andrews

	Leta George
	Tia Overstreet
	William McCann

	Roy Montgomery
	Edith Wright
	C J Lindsey

	Carletta Montgomery
	New Jersey
	Ellen Bonney

	Illinois
	Renee McMillan
	

	Carolyn Lindsey
	Charles Lindsey
	 

	Eboni Lindsey
	Kate Lindsey
	 

	Anne Lindsey
	Gloria Thompson
	 

	Marion Lindsey
	Corinet Deas
	 

	Catherine Thompson
	Henry Lindsey
	 


The opening prayer was given by Acting Family Chaplain Raynell Lindsey in the absence of Family Chaplain Robert Ware.

Copies of material from the first business meeting held on Friday, July 25, 2014 were made available to those who did not attend.  Focus for the 2nd business meeting was as follows:

· Family reunion Locations for 2016 and beyond

· Election of officers

Unfinished Business:

Scholarship list was provided.  It was discussed during the first business meeting.

Family Reunion Locations to Date
President Willie reviewed previous locations:

       1979        
Detroit, Michigan

1980       
Jersey City, New Jersey

1981        
Chicago, Illinois

1982        
Baltimore, Maryland

1983        
Swan Lake, New York

1984        
Pensacola, Florida

1985        
Raleigh, North Carolina

1986       
Hartford, Connecticut

1987       
Houston, Texas

1988*        
Evergreen, Alabama (Note: It was voted at this reunion to hold reunions every two years)
1990        
Atlantic City, New Jersey

1992        
Pensacola, Florida

1994        
Cruise to Mexico

1996        
Biloxi, Mississippi

1998        
Atlanta, Georgia

2000   
Cruise to Caribbean

2002  
Anaheim, California

2004  
Washington, DC

2006   
Atlantic City, New Jersey

2008       
Chicago, Illinois

2010
New Brunswick, New Jersey

2012
Raleigh, North Carolina

2014
Hartford, Connecticut             

Discussion:

Family discussed two suggestions for celebrating the Lindsey Family Reunion milestones.

1) 40th anniversary year of the Family Reunion – 2019   

· Detroit Families suggested celebrating milestone in Detroit where the reunions began.

· A good idea but do not want to wait 3 years

· Do every two years and then do three years in a row (2016, 2018, 2019, 2020)

· Do two in a row and start every two years on odd year starting in 2019 (2016, 2018, 2019, 2021, etc.)

2) 25th Family Reunion (The 25th gathering) – 2018

· This would allow us to remain on schedule

· 25th milestone is a significant achievement

****Host milestone celebration in Detroit where we started.

It was voted and agreed that we will celebrate the 25th gathering of the family reunion in 2018 and remain on our current schedule.

We also voted and approved the next two Family Reunions locations:

2016 – Las Vegas, Nevada; Melvin and Barbara Lindsey

· Kid friendly; more family oriented than in the past

· Save for airfare; not within driving distance for most families (note:  CA was further for most and it was well attended -115)

· Babysitting is available for  a fee

· Water Park for kids

2018 – Detroit, Michigan; Yvonne Ware and family

· 25th Gathering Celebration

A suggestion was made by Gloria Nixon that we have the 2020 family reunion in Tallahassee, FL or Biloxi, MS.  This was tabled until the 2016 Reunion.

President Willie stated that any insight from a planning perspective based on business or personal experiences would be welcomed by the host families.  He also reminded us that the host families are responsible for taking into consideration the elderly and children when planning activities.

Elections of Officers

Discussion:

Frank Bonney asked if there was tenure for the elected offices.  President Willie said that there was not in accordance with our By-laws.  A recommendation was made that we include a time limit so that younger family members have an opportunity to participate.  President Willie stated that it would have to be a bylaw change and the bylaws require proposed bylaws amendments to be presented in writing prior to a reunion; therefore, the recommendation would have to be presented in writing and addressed at the next reunion. He also stated a term limit was not considered necessary when the bylaws were created based on the dynamics associated with the family reunion structure, as well as the opportunity for any family member to make their interest known to run for an elected officer position at each family reunion.   He also noted that we welcome and encourage participation from younger family members in all family reunion business and to play an active role on committees. 

Vote:

Renee McMillan made a motion for the existing officers to continue for another term and Karamoko Andrews seconded. The motion carried.  After agreement by the family and existing officers who were present, one vote was cast by the Recording Secretary Diana Gibson for the existing officers to continue in office for 2014 – 2016.  

President:  Willie Evans

Vice President:  Melvin Lindsey

Recording Secretary:  Diana Gibson

Assistant Recording Secretary:  Vanise Lindsey

Treasurer:  Gloria Nixon

Financial Secretary:  Janice Jackson

Assistant Financial Secretary:  Leon Davis

Chaplain:  Robert Ware

Parliamentarian:  James Lindsey

Historian:  Carletta Montgomery

Not present:  Janice Jackson, Leon Davis and Robert Ware.  President Willie has not had a chance to touch base with Robert Ware but will do so.

Committee Updates:

Fund Raising:

· Melvin Lindsey stated that our financial obligation would be met if everyone paid dues.

· Leon Davis did a raffle one year and raised $300.

Youth:

· Edith Wright noted that we need an active Youth Lead.  

· Gloria Nixon emphasized the earlier mention of the need to have our youth express their interest in participating on committees now and in the future.

Scholarship:

· President Willie stated that Diane Gipson is doing a great job and is interested in continuing to chair the Scholarship Committee with involvement from committee members.


Audit:

· Anne Lindsey asked about the bi-annual audit report.   President Willie noted that Richard Lindsey will do an audit report and it will be available at the next Reunion.
· Richard noted that he has had an opportunity to review the financial records.
· President Willie noted that our structure does not allow for a review to occur as frequently as most organizations.  We will start to do better job and report out at each reunion.
By-laws:

· By-laws are included in the newsletter that is on our website – lindseyfamilyreunion.com

Committee Assignment Updates:

· Lindsey Family Newsletter:  Karamoko Andrews will replace Carletta Montgomery as Editor.
· Family Tree:  Gloria Nixon joined.

· Youth and Young Adult Involvement:  Tia Overstreet will replace Janice Jackson as Chairperson.  Janice Jackson will remain on the committee and Catherine Thompson joined.

· Fund Raising:  Catherine Thompson joined.

Note:

· Edith Wright is collecting updated mailing and e-mail addresses.  A family directory will be available at the 2016 Reunion.

· Treasurer Gloria Nixon is in Room 522 and will be collecting dues through the weekend. She collected a good amount prior to the start of the meeting.

· Pay Pal was made available this family reunion.

Family Members Introductions:

Each family member present introduced themselves.  Some highlights were as follows:

Charles Lindsey – Cancer free

Clauzell Lindsey – Couldn’t walk – Walking again

Richard Lindsey –only missed one family reunion

Carletta Montgomery –Glad to be in attendance; Retired last week

Ben Lindsey – has never missed a family reunion; just celebrated his 90th birthday

Prayer Service:

Acting Chaplain Raynell Lindsey lead us in a prayer and remembrance service for deceased family members/fallen trees:

Johnetta Lindsey – May 2013

Timmy Lindsey – November 2013

Harvest “Topper” Poindexter – December 2013

Duane Bennett – January 2014

Willie Reed – January 2014

Lucille “Lucy” Lindsey Wells – April 2014

Flair Lindsey (Flair’s mother) – May 2014

We also prayed for the sick and shut-in.  Newly added to our list was William McCrimmon.

Administrative remarks:

Clyde Crosby and Diana Gibson thanked everyone for coming.  They noted that the Children Pizza Party would be from 1:00 pm to 3:00 pm in the Hospitality Suite.  The banquet starts at 6:00 pm in the Marriot D Ballroom. There is not a photographer but a suggestion was made for family members to arrive at 5:45 pm for a family picture and to bring their cameras. The breakfast buffet is from 9:00 am – 11:00 am on Sunday and is also in the Marriot D Ballroom. 

President Willie Evans Final Remarks:

President Willie stated that the Host Family did a great job.  He hopes to see everyone in Las Vegas.

Acting Chaplain Raynell Lindsey gave the closing prayer.  President Willie Evans adjourned the meeting at 12:05 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,

Willie Evans, President


Diana Gibson
Lindsey Family Reunion, Inc.


Recording Secretary

LINDSEY FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM

FOR

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES

Dear Lindsey Family Member,

The Lindsey Family is committed to making a difference in the lives of our youth by offering scholarship opportunities to family members graduating from high school.  Every year, the Lindsey Family Scholarship Committee will award two types of scholarship:  (1) Lindsey Family Academic Excellence Scholarship - One scholarship will be awarded in the amount of $500.00 to the applicant with the highest academic grade point average; and (2) Lindsey Family Scholarship - The dollar amount of this scholarship is $300.00 and a total number of one up to three scholarships will be awarded in this category. 

Attached is the Lindsey Family Scholarship Application with the eligibility requirements and evaluation criteria that will be considered in selecting the scholarship recipients.  The deadline date for each year submission of scholarship applications to the Scholarship Chairperson is Midnight on April 30th.  It’s critical that this deadline is met in order to insure our scholarship recipients receive their scholarship payment from the Lindsey Family Treasurer during the beginning of the Fall Quarter/Semester.

Please share this opportunity to as many family members that you can.  If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact Diane Gipson (Lindsey Family Scholarship Chairperson) at (201) 337-3533 or by email at drgip265@aol.com, Gloria Nixon (Lindsey Family Treasurer) at (228) 326-1639 or by email at gnixon@treasurebay.com, Willie Evans (President) at (301) 535-0876 or willieevans@comcast.net.  

God Bless,

Willie E. Evans

Willie E. Evans

President
LINDSEY FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION

FOR

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES

NAME:  _____________________________________________________________________________

                             Last                    First               M.I.                                   Email Address

HOME ADDRESS:  ____________________________________             ______________________

                                                            Number & Street                                      Telephone Number

                                    ____________________________________             ______________________

                                                  City                                    State                                 Zip Code

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATION YEAR:  __________      

HIGH SCHOOL GRADE POINT AVERAGE:  _______      SAT/ACT  SCORE:  ______

COLLEGE/UNIVERSITY: _______________________________             ______________________

                                                                     Name                                                  Telephone Number

STUDENT IDENTIFICATION NUMBER: __________________________

MAJOR/MINOR:  ____________________________________________________________________    

SCHOOL ORGANIZATIONAL AFFILIATIONS: _________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT: ______________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________
NAME OF PARENTS/GUARDIANS:  

Mother:  _________________________    Telephone Number:  ___________________

Father:   _________________________    Telephone Number:  ___________________

Guardian:  _______________________     Telephone Number: ___________________

PAGE 2

(LINDSEY FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP FOR HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES)

A.  Scholarship Awards.  Four scholarships will be awarded as follows: 

· One Academic Excellence Scholarship (AES) in the amount of $500.00 to the applicant graduating from high school with the highest grade point average and plans to attend an accredited college, university or post-secondary school system (i.e., trade or vocational school). 

· Up to three (3) Lindsey Family Scholarships in the amount of $300.00 to the top applicants meeting the evaluation criteria specified below.   The AES recipient noted above is not eligible for this award.  

B.  Eligibility Requirements.  Lindsey family member that is a high school graduate who will be entering their first year in a post-secondary school system (i.e., college, university or trade/vocational school).  Proof of enrollment and registration must be provided to the Scholarship Chairperson before the scholarship payment can be made.

C.  Extracurricular Activities and Awards.  In addition to the information requested on the front of the application, the applicant should describe in detail on a separate sheet of paper (do not just list) your level of involvement in extracurricular activities in your school and community and list any awards you might have received during the applicable school year.  Include membership and office held in clubs, school and community organizations.  (Note: your response to this paragraph weighs heavily in the award decision.)

D.  Evaluation Criteria:  

*  Grade point average (official copy of student’s grades must be provided).

*  Level of involvement in Church, School and Community Activities based on the information provided as required in paragraph b, above.

E.  SUBMIT COMPLETED APPLICATION TO:  


Lindsey Family Reunion Scholarship Program


Attn:  Diane Gipson, Scholarship Chairperson


55 Lakeside Boulevard   


Oakland, NJ   07109   

         Telephone Number:  (201) 337-3533
DATE APPLICATION SUBMITTED: _____________________

SUBMITTED BY: ______________________________________

(THE DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION OF APPLICATIONS IS MIDNIGHT APRIL 30)  
          Fun, Family Facts

Cousin Tree

Article submitted by Clyde Crosby

Written by Allison Stacy 8/14/2012

Source: Family Tree Magazine 

Have you heard the expression "second cousin (or further), second cousin once removed" or "twice removed." What exactly does this mean? A few of us had a discussion after the Connecticut 2014 Family Reunion and discovered that not all of us had the correct understanding of the differences between second cousin and second cousin once removed.  We decided to do some research and wanted to share with the entire Lindsey Family.

All cousins share a common ancestor. Your "degree of cousinhood" (second, third, fourth) depends on how many generations back that common ancestor is. Take your first cousins, who you know are your aunts' and uncles' children. You all have the same grandparents. Your second cousins share a set of great-grandparents with you, your third cousins have the same great-great grandparents, and so forth. So your granddaughter and your sister's grandson would be second cousins, for example—they have two generations between them and the common ancestor (your parents).

"Removes" enter the picture when two relatives don't have the same number of generations between them and their most recent common ancestor. One generation difference equals one remove. Let's go back to the previous example—say your granddaughter has a son. He has three generations between him and the common ancestor (your parents), but your sister's grandson still has only two generations in-between. So they would be second cousins, but once removed. Likewise, your grandparents' cousins are your first cousins twice removed because of the two-generation difference from you to your grandparents. Your great-great-grandparents are still the common ancestor. 

To get a better understanding, click on the following link to see the Cousins Tree.  Find “You” on the cousin tree and chart your family relationships.  

[image: image18.jpg]7 Waternal Great Great-Great-Grand/ather!
L st Gees-Crea Crandmotner
oo Grat
S : cres Grandtaher
Sreatunco ; Py
ant ol Grantinoher
= otermal o
Glandtanorcrest
o croat i et
thrice | Uncle/Aunt dmol e
o
1
Torconn -
Trcomn e - el Maternal Granatater etGomn | [ 2na cousin
vice rmoed | [P i Sanmatner i e romoved
Ey ; Fracwn]|  [FaComn
L smee i [| | oo
an ot ) n
Cousin Cousin You Cousin Cousin
i
o E Sont cousin Causin
s s Dagher once nes
ol e emoved | romoved
5y 7
coutn Gousin o Cousin e
twice twice Ly twice e
rmoved e coughior romovod | [ romeved






